

Approved: 2.C,

5-11-20.

TOWN OF WINCHENDON BOARD OF HEALTH March 2, 2020

Members Present: Lionel Cloutier, Chairman, Brian Croteau Garret Wante, Corey Wilson and Keith Kent

Also Present: James Abare, Health Agent

List of Documents:

- Agenda for March 2, 2020
- Food Permits-Chick's Tavern, Not Just Produced, One Stop Plaza Convenience and Ruschioni's Cruising 12 Diner
- Invoices-Gardner Animal Care Center

There being a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 6:11PM.

Pledge

Meeting Minutes

There were no meeting minutes at this time.

Food Permits

- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Corey Wilson to approve food permit #2014 for Chick's Tayern. VOTE: 5-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Corey Wilson to approve food permit #2013 for Not Just Produced. VOTE: 5-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Corey Wilson to approve food permit #2012 for One Stop Plaza Convenience. VOTE: 5-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Garret Wante to approve food permit #2011 for Ruschioni's Cruisin 12 Diner. VOTE: 5-0-0.

Invoices-

• Gardner Animal Care Center-A motion was made by Brian Croteau to pay \$185.00 to Gardner Animal Care Center for rabies testing of a fox which came back negative. Keith Kent seconded the motion. VOTE: 5-0-0.

Discussion

Health Agent James Abare said they performed the emergency dispensing site drill at Old Murdock Senior Center in February and it went smoothly. A few nurses from Montachusett Medical Reserve Core my/2 v

Approved: <u>5-11-20</u> £.C.

helped. In attendance also was the Board of Health Chairman Lionel Cloutier and members of the State Department of Public Health.

Health Agent James Abare said he met today with the School Department, Police, Fire, Town Manager and people from The Winchendon School to discuss plans and concerns of the possible outcome of the Corona Virus affecting the town. He said they went over the schools plans and also the state and federal updates. He stressed to wash your hands, stay at home if you are sick and comply with cough edicate. He said this is an evolving issue and will keep his eye on the situation as it resolves.

Keith Kent said he read the CDC updates and called the Mass Department of Public Health and in the United States the flu is more of a threat. He said you are more likely to get sick by the flu.

<u>Adjourn</u>

Brian Croteau made a motion to adjourn and Corey Wilson seconded it. VOTE: 5-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Debra Dennis, Board of Health Recording Secretary

Chairman Lionel Cloutier

Brian Croteau

Corey Wilson

Keith Kent

The meeting was adjourned at 6:23PM.